DRS PATEL BAKER SWARMY KOTECHA

LOCAL PATIENT PARTICIPATION REPORT 2011-2012
Introduction

You maybe aware that this year we sought to set up a representative group of patients with whom we could correspond to help us identify areas that the surgery can improve on.  This has been a big task, but we are now beginning to put in place some actions that will benefit you in the future.  The details below explain the progress that we have made so far and the plans for the future.
Profile of PRG members

The PRG currently consists of 5 members who have attended meetings.  

	ETHNICITY
	Total 

	White 
	

	British group
	4

	any other White background
	

	
	

	Mixed
	

	White & Black Caribbean
	

	White & Black African
	

	White & Asian
	

	any other Mixed background
	

	
	

	Asian or Asian British
	

	Indian
	1

	Pakistani
	

	Bangladeshi
	

	any other Asian background
	

	
	

	Black or Black British
	

	Caribbean
	

	African
	

	any other Black background
	

	
	

	Chinese or other Ethnic Group
	

	Chinese
	

	any other
	

	AGE
	Total 

	16 – 24 years old
	

	25 – 34 years old
	

	35 – 44 years old
	

	45 – 54 years old 
	1

	      55 – 64 years old
	2

	65 and over
	2

	
	

	GENDER
	Total 

	Females
	1

	Males
	4


The practice has a relatively older population, nearly 50% of our patients are older than 45.  It was therefore essential that the membership of the PRG was demonstrably older. However, as 35% of our patients are representative of our younger population we feel it is imperative that we recruit younger members to the group in the future.
We have ethnicity on 40.5% of our patients, 92.2% of these have indicated they are white British.  This is predominately the ethnicity of the area.

How the practice has engaged patients to ensure representation
To ensure that we provided an opportunity to join the PRG to a wide range of patients covering different ethnic backgrounds, age ranges and personal profile, a number of distinct PRG recruitment drives were run in the period up to end of December 2011.
· Around the practice, there are posters and leaflets to engage patients.  
· We issued all new patients with a practice leaflet that outlines the Patient Reference Group; these are also available around the practice for patients.

· This year our new website went ‘live’ to begin creating a virtual group.  We hope that this will engage younger members of the practice and patients who work and do not have time to attend meetings.  
· With the development of our new medical system, we will be in a position this year to collect email addresses of patients to develop the virtual group.  Unfortunately, the supplier postponed the implementation in November 2011.

· Patients were given direct invitation to join the PRG from GPs and nurses when attending patient consultations.
· We endeavoured to consult with as many patients as possible with the survey.  We did have responses from all age groups.
Results of the survey

We conducted a general survey to provide a starting point on how our patients felt the service was.  The GPAQ survey was used for this purpose.
We commissioned the survey in January 2012 for one month.  Despite actively asking patients when they attend for appointments and via the website, we only had 38 responses.
This focused on the following key areas:

· Reception Issues

· Clinical Care

· Getting An Appointment
· Opening Times
· Waiting Times

· General Patient Experience

Reception Issues

99% of the patients surveyed felt the reception staff helpful, with 86% able to get through on the phone very or fairly easy.

Clinical Care

88% of patients were happy with the clinical care received from the doctors with 70% happy with the care from the nursing team.
Getting An Appointment

Of the responses received 68% can normally get an appointment on the same day.  44% of those were with the GP of their choice.  

88% found that that is very or fairly easy to also book ahead.

Opening Times

81% of patients feel we are currently open at times convenient to them however, 15% of them would like the practice to be open on a Saturday.  
Waiting Times

49% of patients had to wait less than 10 minutes for their appointment.  However, 28% did wait longer than 30 minutes for their appointment

General Patient Experience

The overall experience was rated as being 83% excellent or very good with 92% stating they would recommend the practice to others.
Discussions with the PRG on the results of the survey

The PRG met on 29th February 2012 to discuss the results of the survey.
The PRG felt the PRG members need to be increased.  New leaflets for doctors to hand out in consultations, newsletters were ideas discussed.  
The surgery core hours are Monday to Friday 8.00am to 7.00pm with surgery times 8.00am-11.30am and 3.30pm-6.30pm.

The practice does offer extended hours on Monday 7.00am to 8.00am, Wednesday 6.30pm – 7.30pm and Thursday 7.00am to 8.00am.  

For example in February, the practice offered 2452 appointments to patients.  1365 were GP appointments in core hours, 57 were for extended hours.  There were 1030 nurse appointments available.  Patients were able to book 847 appointments ahead with the GP of their choice.  Unfortunately, 157 of those appointments in this period had patients not turn up for their appointment.

The results showed that patients would like on line booking.  Even though this is currently an option for patients it appears that it is not widely known.  We agreed to promote this further.  There had been issues with the current system, either not working or being very slow, this should be resolved when we move to the new medical system later this year.

Patients would like a text message service to remind them or appointments.  This is something we are currently looking into.  

It was mentioned by a few patients the cost of the 0844 numbers.  We discussed that it is same cost from at BT landline.  However, for others using mobiles the cost can be significant.  The PRG felt this should be clarified more for patients.
There are approximately 600 calls per day going through reception, which causes issues first thing in the morning.  We will look at how we can ease some of that burden in that area.

The PRG was pleased that overall patient satisfaction is 92% and that we are meeting needs of our patients.

Action Plan from the survey agreed with PRG
	Issue
	Action
	Responsible
	Review Date
	Completed

	Encourage more patients to participate within the practice
	Advertise this further on website, newsletter and posters in reception

Create a virtual group 
	KS
	At next 3 month survey
	

	Some patients are unaware of the on line booking service
	Advertise this further on website, newsletter and posters in reception

Create links from new website to on line booking function


	KS
	At next 3 month survey
	

	Patients find on line booking service slow and often does not work properly
	We will be implementing a new system in November 2012 which resolve this issue
	KS
	November 2012
	

	Patients would like text messages for appointments
	This will be available when new system is implemented in November 2012.

This service will need to be advertised and we will create actions for this nearer the time with the PRG
	KS
	November 2012
	

	Patients would like the 0844 number removed
	The contract will be reviewed and will report back to the PRG

Posters are more visible explaining the 0844 number

Information to be put on website, practice leaflet and newsletter

Report back to PRG on the volume of calls going through reception
	KS
	At next 3 month survey
	

	Issue
	Action
	Responsible
	Review Date
	Completed

	Role of PRG
	Agreed to meet every three months to discuss current action plan and services that practice will be able to offer
	KS
	At next 3 month survey
	


Services currently offered
Cervical Smears

Immunisation Clinics

Tetanus/Diphtheria

Influenza

Child Health Surveillance
Family Planning Services

Minor Surgery

Health Promotion

Asthma Clinic

Diabetic Clinic

Heart Disease Clinic

Stroke/TIA Clinic

Chronic Obstructive Pulmonary/Emphysema Clinic

Chronic Kidney Disease

Epilepsy Reviews

Antenatal Appointments

Wart Freezing

Travel Clinics (including Yellow Fever)

Midwife

Counselling

NHS Health Checks

Chlamydia Screening

These will be reviewed by end of March when the PCT advise us of the services they will be commissioning 2012-2013.  We will meet with the PRG to discuss our provision.

We will produce another report in 2012-2013 to update you of our progress and future plans.
Thank you for your continued help and support to the surgery.

